EPC – Minutes

February 6, 2002

Attending:  Ruth Beck, Cory Butler, Darlene Crouch (recorder), Gary DeFotis, Evelyn Hall, Satoshi Ito, Connie Pilkington, Yana Rodgers, Jennifer Taylor and Barbara Watkinson

Guests:  Todd Averett, Physics, and Robert Pike, Chemistry

Joan Gavaler, Chair of EPC, called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm in Tyler 318E

I. GER 2 Working Group report to EPC:

Robert Pike from Chemistry and Todd Averett from Physics met with the EPC members to discuss the GER 2 Assessment report.  Students and faculty were sent surveys, and faculty also were asked to include examples of students’ work in a portfolio.  In accessing the material the working group has revised and reworded the criteria for GER 2.  The group made these revisions, because the main focus of science courses (presentation of a scientific knowledge base) is not addressed in the GER criteria, as they are currently stated.  GER 2 is the most complex of all the GER assessments, and the revisions would make the methodology more generally based.  The EPC members will review the report and prepare the response for the A&S faculty.

II. Approval of Minutes:

A. January 23, 2002 - Approved

III. Course Application:

A. New Courses:

1. CHI 111, Chinese for Heritage Speakers – Approved

2. WMST 320, Sites of Southern Memory – Approved

B. Revised Courses:

1. GOVT 323, Introduction to International Politics (new number GOVT 204) – Approved

2. RUS 280, Russian Cinema (new number RUS 380, title change, and catalog change) - Approved

C. Curriculum Changes:

1. Government – revisions of credit hours for seminar courses.  John McGlennon, chair of the Government Department, sent EPC clarification stating that the seminar courses 400-491 will increase the number of contact hours to justify changing the courses’ credit from 3 to 4 credits.  The Government concentration will now require 33 credit hours in Government. - Approved

2. Classical Studies – In discussing the curriculum changes Dean Watkinson pointed out that with three separate subject fields, Classical Civilization, Greek and Latin, as many as six courses would overlap, if students were double concentrators.  The W&M rule states that no more than two courses can overlap in declaring double concentrations.  The EPC requested that Joan contact John Oakley concerning this problem, and report back at the next meeting.  

IV. GER 1 and GER 2 preparation of EPC response for A&S faculty:

Joan requested that everyone review the GER 1 and 2 Assessment reports and put his or her comments in writing for the next EPC meeting.

V. Old Business:

“If it can count, it must count” policy.  Will be brought up at another time.

The meeting adjourned at 2:15 pm.  The next EPC meeting is scheduled for 20 February 2002 at 1:00 pm, in UC, Colony Room.

Respectfully submitted,

Darlene Crouch, Recorder

